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Dear Parents and Carers,

Looking back over another hugely successful year here at Carwarden it is hard to single out the most significant achievements – there have been so many! Below I’ve mentioned just a few.

Curriculum for Life

In September we launched our brand new curriculum (which had been designed by the staff team last academic year) with the clear aim of providing opportunities for all our students to maximise their independence, autonomy and employability. This is proving brilliantly successful and we can see every individual young person making great progress.  Wherever possible we have made learning more relevant to our student’s current and future lives and increasingly personalised. We are delighted with their amazing engagement in every lesson. 

Academic Review Days 

As you know, for the first time this year we introduced Academic Review Days as an alternative to Parent Evenings.  Attendance at these has been wonderful – thank you so much for making the arrangements at home that have made it possible for you and your child to attend. The average attendance at these is approximately 65% - up from 40% last year.  

We are also delighted to have seen record number of parents attending their child’s Annual Review meeting. It’s been particularly gratifying to hear such positive feedback from parents about the new review process introduced this year, with many saying it was the best, most informative and positive Annual Review meeting they could remember! 

Building even more successful and positive partnerships with all our parents / carers remains a real priority for us. 



Residential Opportunities 

This academic year we have offered many more of our students the opportunity to benefit from residential adventures than ever before.  Tremendously successful and exciting trips to Northern Spain and Croyde Bay in Devon for the 6th Form and an amazing time in beautiful Pagham, West Sussex with Year 10 & 11 students. Those students in those year groups who didn’t go away had brilliant ‘stay-cation’ programmes organised for them, ensuring that they also enjoyed new and exciting challenges.  Particular thanks to the staff who work so hard to organise these trips away from home and who care for and look after the students so very well.  On these occasions the staff are effectively on duty 24hours a day but although I know just how exhausting it is, I also know how much the adults value this precious and special time away with their groups.  Lots more exciting adventures already being planned for next year! 

Well-being at Carwarden

[bookmark: _GoBack]Brillianty led by Deborah Proudfoot, we made the well-being and positive mental health of everyone in our community a priority for action this year.  We have introduced a huge array of initiates to really look after everyone (students & staff alike), always listening carefully to what individuals are saying about their experience at Carwarden.  We signed up for the National Well-being Award less than a year ago and are really confident that we will have gained this prestigious award following a recent assessor visit, who recognised the huge progress we have made in this regard. We recognise that we are on an on-going ‘journey’ in relation to securing the well-being of everyone here and there is much we can still do together – but we are thrilled with the progress that has been made so far!  

Events

The summer term is always packed full of special events, none of which could happen without the hard work and meticulous preparation many staff undertake (in addition to their ‘day job’) to make these really special and memorable occasions for our students.  Alex Ewen & Jane Thorpe organised both our spectacular Prom and the Presentation Evening at Camberley Golf Club.  Dean Biddle arranged everything for our first whole school ‘Bradfield College Olympiad’ and annual sports day.  And our amazing PTA brilliantly pulled together our Summer Festival, with a special mention to Mel who inspires, rehearses and arranges the student star performers.  Of course these events couldn’t happen without the support of so many other staff I haven’t mentioned by name – thanks to everyone who goes that extra mile – great team work! 

All that remains for me to say is have a wonderful, safe and fun filled summer break and to remind you that students return to school on Thursday 5th September.   
With kind regards and continuing thanks for supporting both the school and your child’s education so positively.   
Tim Stokes 
Headteacher
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